
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dates to Remember  
 
Friday   14 February Uniform shop open from 8.30am 
Tuesday 18 February  Active After commences – Farm 

Bus Students only 
Wednesday 19 February  School Board Meeting  
Wednesday 12 March Faction Swimming Carnival 
 

 FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

 
School Board Meeting  
The next School Board Meeting is Wednesday 19 
February 2014.  
 
Nominations are called for from suitably qualified 
persons to fill vacancies that have occurred on the 
School Board.  Nominations can be forwarded in an 
envelope, marked “Private and Confidential”, to David 
Harrison, C/- the school office. 

  
  Nominations must be received by no later than, 18 
February 2014.  Where the number of nominees is 
greater than the vacancies available, we will conduct 
elections. 
  
Please contact the school office, for more information 
regarding the functions of the School Board. 
  
Newsletter 
The newsletter will now be sent home with your child on 
Wednesdays. If you have a Community News event  that 
you wish to advertise in the newsletter please email 
Narrogin.ps@education.wa.edu.au.  This is subject to 
suitability and space available, please ensure they are 
sent in by Tuesday mornings. 
 
Swimming Lessons 
Thank you to everyone who has brought in their money. 
If you are unable to make full payment of $20 you are 
able to send $2 per day with your child. This should be  
given to your child’s teacher. Students, please 
remember to bring your bathers and towel each day. 
 
Wanted – Agapanthus & Rosemary 
We still require further donations of Agapanthus or 
Rosemary (or cuttings which can be propigated). If 
anyone is able to provide some, they will be used for 
some redevelopment work at our school. All donations 
gratefully accepted. Please see Mr Mark Nicholas if you 
can help. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NPS PASSPORTS 

Parents are reminded to get your passports and earning 
slips into the box at the front office before Wednesdays 
so they can be updated and sent home with your child. 
 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

The swimming carnival is Wednesday 12 March 2014. 
Nomination forms have gone out for years 4-7. If your 
child is younger than year 4 and would like to nominate 
for the carnival, please complete a nomination form at 
the front office. Your child must be able to confidently 
and competently complete the required distance.  
Elise Parker, PE Teacher.  
 

HEALTHY FOOD AT SCHOOLS PROGRAM 

Yesterday, Mrs Shepherd and Miss D’Silvas class 
participated in the Healthy Food at Schools Program run 
by the WA Country Health Service. They learnt about 
healthy eating and got to make their own sandwiches for 
lunch.  They were even lucky enough to take home a 
healthy food plate and lunch box.  

   

 
 

Jess, Paige and Claire with Mason, Kayel, Bryce, 
Jasmine, Darcy, Logan & Nyah 

 

WEST COAST EAGLES VISIT 

 
Last Thursday, selected students from year 5-7 were 
able to meet players from the West Coast Eagles and 
get some signatures along with helpful coaching tips. 
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CHAPLAINS CHAT 

This week we have started Breakfast Club ~ Monday 
and Wednesday with Mrs Wilkie – Thursday and Fridays 
are with Mrs Pollard. 
  
Helper urgently Needed: This year we need a helper 
for Thursday, as my helper for the past three years has 
no longer any students at our school. 
Please come along on Thursday and get a passport 
stamp for helping in Breakfast Club. 
Breakfast Club Times 
 
8.00am for Bus Students Only 
8.15am to 8.45 for all other students. Everyone is most 
welcome. 
  
For any family or student concerns please let me know 
and we can have a  private chat. 
 Blessings 
Jennifer Pollard  
Chaplain 
  

UNIFORM SHOP 

The uniform shop will be open on Friday 14 February 
from 8.30am in the Resource Room (old Library). 

 

DENTAL NEWS 

 
DO YOU NEED A MOUTHGUARD? 

A professionally fitted mouthguard can cost as little as 
$25 if you have private health cover. A mouthguard is 
highly recommended when playing hockey, football or 
any contact sport. “Australian Mouthguards” are coming 
to Narrogin!! 
 
Impressions will be taken at the UGSHA (Hockey) 
clubrooms at the Narrogin Leisure Centre on Wed 19 
Feb, Thurs 20 Feb from 5.00-7.30pm and Friday 21 Feb 
from 4.00-6.30pm. No appointment necessary but first 
come, first served. Colours can be chosen on the day. 
Prices start at $95 and are claimable with your health 
fund. 
 
Mouthguards will be delivered prior to the 
hockey/football season. You can pay cash on the day or 
pay by credit card on the order form. Any queries can be 
directed to Karen Fazey after 5pm weekdays on 9881 
4785. 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 

Thank you to Danielle Rowe and Elaine Geyser for 
volunteering last week. 
 

This week’s roster: 
Tuesday 11  Jodee Young 
Wednesday 12  Dominique Malek 
Thursday 13  Elaine Geyser 
Friday 14  Sharon Ward 
Tuesday 18   Julie Draper 
Wednesday 19  Elaine Geyser 
Thursday 20  Jenine Dewing 
 
Thank you. 
Canteen Staff – Mandy Muller and Tracey Palmer 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Karate Lessons 
Learn a traditional 

Okinawan art and gain a 
healthy body, self defence 
training and self confidence. 
Family friendly ages 8-80 
Too many modern martial 
arts just teach fighting. 

Traditional martial arts focus 
on all round well being and   

self  improvement                                                            
Narrogin Uniting Church 

Hall  
Monday & Thursday  

6.30-7.30pm 
Adults $5 

Juniors $2.50 
Contact Peter  
0429 882871 

Narrogin Primary School 
Moorditj Moort Family 

Get Together 
Come and enjoy a feed 
and yarn on Tuesday 18 

February 12.30pm 
Koorlanga Mia Centre 

Light lunch and 
refreshments 

Come and meet all the 
other families in our school 

community. 
Bring along your passport 
for stamping or receive a 

new one. 
Hope to see you there 

Blast Youth Group 
 

Everyone in year 4 to 7 is 
welcome. We have lots of 
games and heaps of fun. 
Every second Friday 
night. Week  2,4,6,8 & 10 
Where:  Baptist Church 
hall (Parking off Fathom 
St) 
From: 5.30pm till 7pm 
Cost: $2.00 per person 

Starts Friday 14 February 
2014 

Enquiries: Jo Aitchison 
9881 5148 

UPPER GREAT SOUTHER HOCKEY 
ASSOCIATION 

 
ARE YOUR HOCKEY SKILL A LITTLE 

RUSTY AFTER THE SUMMER 
THEN COME TO THE 

SMARTER THAN SMOKING 
HOCKEYROOS JUNIOR HOCKEY CLINIC 

 
STARRING 

ASHLEIGH NELSON, ANNA FLANAGAN, 
JANE CLAXTON, 

RACHEL LYNCH, CASEY EASTHAM 
SATURDAY 

22  FEBRUARY 
3PM TO 6PM 

AND 
SUNDAY 

23  FEBRUARY 
8.30AM TO 11.30AM 
COST $10 PER DAY 

 

Narrogin Toy Library 
Open Day 

Come down and joint in all 
the fun. Plenty of activities 

for the kids including 
Squiggles and Giggles face 
painting and FREE take 
home show bag full of 
activity ideas and child 
development information 

 
Saturday 22 February 

At: Narrogin Lesiure Centre 
From: 9.30-11.00am 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
         

 
 NARROGIN PRIMARY SCHOOL 2014 STAFF 

PRINCIPAL ADMINISTRATION  SCHOOL OFFICERS 

Mr David Harrison STAFF Mrs Michelle Edwards 
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL REGISTRAR Mrs Rhonda O’Rourke 
Miss Amber Ness Mr Anton Pieterse Mrs Nanette Steer 
   

TEACHER YEAR GROUP/S ROOM 

Mrs Marion McDougall Kindergarten Off-site Kindergarten 
Ms Marilyn Dolkens Kindergarten Off-site Kindergarten 
Miss Kimberly D’Silva Pre-Primary PPA 
Mrs Tanya Shepherd PP/Year 1 Room 11 
Miss Kellie Atherton Year 1 Room 2 
Mrs Ingrid Byway Year 1 /2 Room 10 
Mrs Heather McDougall Year 2 Room 12 
Miss Georgia Michael Year 3 Room 4 
Mrs Cindy Tyler-Tourle 
Mrs Tineke Conlon 

Year 3 /4 Room 6 

Miss Domini Carroll Year 4 Room 5 
Miss Charisse Farrell Year 5 Room 7 
Mrs Kerry Heil Year 6/7 Room 13 
Mrs Lisa Morgan Year 6/7 Room 14 
Mrs Sue Bicknell Year 6/7 Room 15 
Mr Harley Young Indonesian Room 9 
Mrs Chris Davis Visual Arts Art Room 
Mrs Cindy Tyler-Tourle Performing Arts Music Room 
Mrs Elise Parker Physical Education PPB 
Mrs Leah Kellow Special Projects Administration 
Mrs Yvonne Scott Aboriginal Education Room 1 
   
EDUCATION ASSISTANTS   
Mrs Jo Grover Mrs Jenni Whiteford Mrs Desiree Wilkie 
Mrs Sherree Donaldson Mrs Chelsea Coxon Mrs Lea Ings 
Mrs Jenny O’Connell Mr Chadd Kickett Mrs Allison Blight 
Mrs Leonie Reynolds Mrs Julie Thompson Mr Basil Kickett 
Mrs Anthea Hill   
   
CHAPLAIN Mrs Jennifer Pollard Resource Room 
LIBRARIAN Mrs Margaret Forrest Library 
GARDENER Mr Mark Nicholas  
SCHOOL NURSE Pia Lambert Student Services Centre 
CANTEEN Mrs Mandy Muller 

Mrs Tracey Palmer 
Manager 
Assistant 

UNIFORM SALES Mrs Krystle Beresford Resource Room 
BREAKFAST CLUB Mrs Jennifer Pollard 

Mrs Desiree Wilkie 
Mrs Anthea Hill 

Resource Room 

SCHOOL PYSCHOLOGIST Kate Pascho Student Services Centre 
CLEANERS  Mrs Donna Ah-Yick Mr Alan Leagas 
 Mrs Sandra Randall  


